
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mail Stop 6010        September 12, 2006 
 
Catherine M. Vaczy, Esq. 
Vice President and General Counsel 
NeoStem, Inc. 
420 Lexington Avenue 
Suite 450 
New York, NY 10170 
F:  646-514-7787 
 

Re:  NeoStem, Inc. 
Registration Statement on Form S-1 filed August 31, 2006 
File No. 333-137045 

 
Dear Ms. Vaczy: 
 

This is to advise you that we are not conducting a full review of the Form S-1 filed by 
NeoStem, Inc. (the “Company”) on August 31, 2006.  However, we will be monitoring the filing 
for compliance with the following comment: 

 
Given the nature and size of the transaction being registered, advise the staff of 
the company’s basis for determining that the transaction is appropriately 
characterized as a transaction that is eligible to be made on a shelf basis under 
Rule 415(a)(1)(i). 
 
Notwithstanding our comment, in the event the company requests acceleration of the 

effective date of the pending registration statement, it should furnish a letter, at the time of such 
request, acknowledging that:  

� should the Commission or the staff, acting pursuant to delegated authority, declare the filing 
effective, it does not foreclose the Commission from taking any action with respect to the 
filing; 

 
� the action of the Commission or the staff, acting pursuant to delegated authority, in declaring 

the filing effective, does not relieve the company from its full responsibility for the adequacy 
and accuracy of the disclosure in the filing; and 

 
� the company may not assert this action as a defense in any proceeding initiated by the 

Commission or any person under the federal securities laws of the United States. 



 
 In addition, please be advised that the Division of Enforcement has access to all 
information you provide to the staff of the Division of Corporation Finance in connection with 
our review of your filing or in response to our comments on your filing.   
 

We will consider a written request for acceleration of the effective date of the registration 
statement as a confirmation of the fact that those requesting acceleration are aware of their 
respective responsibilities under the Securities Act of 1933 and the Securities Exchange Act of 
1934 as they relate to the proposed public offering of the securities specified in the above 
registration statement.  We will act on the request and, pursuant to delegated authority, grant 
acceleration of the effective date.   

We direct your attention to Rules 460 and 461 regarding requesting acceleration of a 
registration statement.  Please allow adequate time after the filing of any amendment for further 
review before submitting a request for acceleration.  Please provide this request at least two 
business days in advance of the requested effective date.  

 
As appropriate, please amend your filing in response to these comments.  If you disagree, 

we will consider your explanation as to why our comment is inapplicable or a revision is 
unnecessary.  Please be as detailed as necessary in your explanation.   

 
Any comments or questions may be directed to Zafar Hasan at (202) 551-3653 or to me 

at (202) 551-3715.        
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
        Jeffrey Riedler 
        Assistant Director 
 

 


